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Serving the Williamsport Community since 1852 

142 Market Street 

Williamsport, PA 17701 

(570) 323-4619 

stmarks@stmarkswilliamsport.org 

Pastor's “Lion” Message for 
June, 2023  
Shadrach, Meshach, Abednego
-- and Belteshazzar? 

“The palace gave them other names”(Daniel 
1:7) 
 
King Nebuchadnezzar and his palace chose several 
strong young Israelite men to be fed and educated 
in the royal court when the nation of Judah experi-
enced exile in Babylon.  The palace master chose 
new names for Hananiah, Mishael, Azariah and 
Daniel calling them Shadrach, Meshach, Abednego 
and Belteshazzar.  Their given names, with suffixes 
of Hebrew names for God, were erased.  They were 
given new names and educated in the palace and 
way of their captors. 
 
Daniel was a man of integrity and conscience.  He 
did not want to defile himself by eating the non-
kosher royal rations.  He did not want to forget God.  
So he requested a diet of vegetables and water for 
the four of them.  Daniel knew who he was and 
whose he was even if he experienced a change in 
how life was to be lived.  At the end of ten days, 
Daniel, Hananiah, Mishael, Azariah were stronger 
and fatter than the others who had eaten the royal 
rations.  God brought them strength even as they 
were called by foreign names in a foreign land.   
 
We are approaching the season of summer.  Sum-
mer means warmer temperatures, vacations, and 
here at St. Mark's one worship time of 9:30 AM 
(beginning on Sunday, June 4).  Summer brings with 
it a “laid-back” and “Easy-going” schedule.  It be-
comes easy, very easy, to neglect the very things 
that bring us identity and strength in the Lord.  We 
are part of God's people.  Word, prayer, the sacra-
ment and a love for others remind us of who and 
whose 
 

................ Continued page two 
 

STAFF OFFICE HOURS 
Pastor: The Rev. Brian Vasey 
 Mon-Thu 9 a.m.-1 p.m., & by appointment 
Church Organist: Sam Robinson 
 Summer Mon 1-3 p.m. & by appointment 
Sexton: OPEN 
 By appointment 
Bookkeeper: Jackie Baysore 
 By appointment 
Administrative Assistant: Joseph Baur 
 Tuesday through Friday  9 a.m.-1 p.m. 
 jbaur@stmarkswilliamsport.org 

Saint 
Mark’s     

Lutheran 
Church 
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OUR SUNDAY MORNING        
SERVICES FOR SUMMER-
BEGINNING JUNE 4, 2023 

Holy Communion,             
9:30 a.m. 

 
ALL ARE WELCOME! 

Summer Hospitality  
 
The summer months are once again 
upon us and with them come long, lazy 
days, swimming, camping, s'mores, 
suntans, and all sorts of fun, summery 
things.  At St. Mark’s, summer also 
means a single service beginning at 
9:30 AM.   
 
We look forward to sharing hospitality 
with each other after the 9:30 service, 
and ask that you please consider sign-
ing up to share a few treats ~ nothing 
fancy is required!  Perhaps find a friend 
to help make the load just a bit lighter.  
Sign-up sheets may be found in the 
“Hospitality Binder” on the “Hospitality 
Table” in the Narthex.  We look forward 
to spending a little time together on 
these Summer Sunday mornings.  
Thank you for helping! 

+ When you or a family member are ill, have a crisis of faith, or have a personal concern of 
which you wish to make the pastor aware, please contact him directly by church office tele-
phone (570-323-4619) or email (bvasey@stmarkswilliamsport.org).  Do not assume the pas-
tor will know of your need any other way. 

 

+ When you or a loved one has a change of address, telephone number or email, please con-
tact the church office at 570-323-4619 or stmarks@stmarkswilliamsport.org.  Please direct 
your intentions whether or not to share this information with our church family.     

The Adult Sunday School Class is on “Summer Va-
cation” but will begin to meet again on Sunday, 
September 10.  Watch your Lion and our Web 
Page for more information. 

Pastor's “Lion” Message for June, 2023  
 

.............. Continued from page 1 
 
we are.  While we all need a break, we should 
never take a break from the Lord.  While seeking 
a rest is wonderful and needed, resting in and 
with Christ can be very refreshing as well. Like 
Daniel and his companions we need to remem-
ber to be strong in the Lord and not neglect that 
which reminds us of our identity and gives us 
strength in God.     
       
    Grace + Peace, 
       
    Pastor Brian Vasey 
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SUNDAYS IN JUNE 
Sunday, June 4, Trinity Sunday 
 Holy Communion, 9:30 am 
(C. Ray Huff, Authorized Synod Lay Worship Leader, Preaching and Presiding) 
 
Sunday, June 11, The Second Sunday after Pentecost 
 Holy Communion, 9:30 am 
 
Sunday, June 18, The Third Sunday after Pentecost (Father's Day)  
 Holy Communion, 9:30 am 
 
Sunday, June 25, The Forth Sunday after Pentecost 
(Presentation of the Augsburg Confession) 
 Holy Communion, 9:30 am 

Family Promise News  
Another great big thanks to those cooks who provided for 
Family Promise at our last hosting. 

Our next hosting is July 9th to 16th, 2023. I know this is 
vacation time but please think about hosting by providing 
an evening meal. Remember, it does not have to be 
homemade. You can order a pizza, get takeout or provide 
the ingredients for the guests to make their own meal. 
Please let me know if you are willing to provide a meal. 

Details on how many adults and children are at the center will be provided one week 
before our hosting.  

 

Big Family Promise Yard Sale June 2-3, 2023 at the Cos-
tallano Center on Park Avenue across from Center City Post 
Office. 
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Through Operation Christmas Child, Samaritan’s Purse is 
sharing the Good News of Jesus Christ with millions of 
boys and girls in more than 100 countries each year. Many 
of these children have never before received a present or 
heard the true meaning of Christmas—until they open a gift
-filled shoebox from a person like you. Thank you for help-
ing us to deliver the Gospel through the gift of a simple 
shoebox. 
 
In June, we are collecting:  ~ small balls (no super balls 
please), yo-yo’s (light up if possible), bungee cords, 
screwdrivers 
 

Monetary donations are also welcome to help offset the $10.00/box cost for shipping our 
shoeboxes. This $10.00 also provides devotional material for every child who receives a 
shoebox. Checks may be made to St. Mark’s with OCC in the memo line.   
 
 These items, or any other treasures you may find, may be placed in our red, OCC bin 
located in the narthex.  Thank you!   
 

*The age ranges for the boxes we fill are 2-4, 5-9, and 10-14  
(both boys and girls) 

SYNOD ASSEMBLY TAKES PLACE JUNE 
16-17 AT SUSQUEHANNA UNIVERSITY 
(Selingsgrove, Pa).  PLEASE HOLD PAS-
TOR VASEY, AND OUR ELECTED LAY 
MEMBERS (MEL WENZEL AND BOB 
CAMPBELL) IN PRAYER. 

Lutheran World Relief News 
Twenty-five care kits were delivered to the New 
Winsor facility for distribution. Thank you to all 
who participated. We will be collecting school 
kits, fabric kits, baby kits and more personal care 
kits beginning in August this year. As you can 
see in the news the need is great in many areas 

of the world. Ukraine and Turkey are just a few of the places that need our help.  For 
more information about where the kits go, there is a map in the office hallway that 
shows where the kits are being used. 
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St. Mark’s Lutheran Church 
Williamsport, PA 17701 

 
“To know Christ and to make Christ known” 

 
 
Council Notes were not available at the time of printing and will be available next month. 

To keep members of the church update on new address, phone number, 
change in marital status or anything else that needs updated, you will see 
in the weekly bulletin and the “Lion” , updates on the information. 

If you have any information that needs to be update, please send an email 
to jbaur@stmarkswilliamsport.org or call the church office at 570-323-
4619, Tuesday through Friday 9 a.m.—1 p.m. 

Thank You 

 Bunny Ditchfield is now “back” at the Williamsport Home  
  Room 310A 

 New Address 

 Mr. and Mrs. Randy Lukens 

 234 Ridge Road 

 Cogan Station, PA  17728 

 

 New Address 

 Mr. and Mrs. Edward Gair 

 2226 Mahaffey Lane 

 Williamsport, PA  17701 

 Update Address 

 Catherine Lundy 

 C/O Manor Care South  Room 33B 

 101 Leader Drive 

 Williamsport, PA  18201 
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Please join us on 
Sunday, July 9th fol-
lowing our worship 
service, for a church 
picnic held in Fellow-
ship Hall. This is the 
best of both worlds as 
picnic food will be 
coupled with a bug-
free, dry, cool environ-

ment! Hotdogs, beverages, and chips will be provided ~ as well as 
all plates and utensils.  Please bring a dish to share as you are 
able. 
 
We would also like to use this time to display any pictures or St. 
Mark’s memorabilia that you may have.  It has been noted that 
many of our members have been coming to St. Mark’s for their en-
tire lives (50, 60, 70, 80 years even) and it would be enjoyable for 
them to share their memories through the years. Tables will be avail-
able to display these pieces of St. Mark’s history.   
 
If you need a ride home, if you have questions, if you have items to 
display, please be in touch with Vicki Haussmann at (570) 447-
3263. 
 

MAIL CALL 
May 2, 2023 

Dear Becky and St. Mark’s Lutheran Church Fellowship Committee,  

I would like to extend our gratitude for your participation in our first show 
drive. Your generous support and contributions helped us collect a large 
number of shoes for our DSH consumers. 

Thank you for your willingness in making this shoe drive a success and for 
your continued support of our consumers. 

Best, 

Molly , Chief OT 
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SUMMER SCHEDULE 

9:30 SERVICE ONLY 
 

June 4 9:30 a.m. Matt Fortin, Captain 

  Glen Yaple, Bud Doebler 

 

June 11 9:30 a.m. Carl Albright, captain 

  Brenda, Owen and Levi Gair 

 

June 18 9:30 a.m. Tim Maggs, captain 

  Carl Hieber, Carl Kuntz 

 

June 25 9:30 a.m. Gary Weber, captain 

  Shelby Weber, Dick Reitz 

Usher Schedule   
for June 

Altar Guild for 
June 

Deb Buckman 

Leah Haussmann 

 Lectors 
For June 

 

SUMMER SCHEDULE 

9:30 SERVICE ONLY 

 
June 4 9:30 a.m. Ralph Zeigler 

 

June 11 9:30 a.m. Becky Pryor 

 

June 18 9:30 a.m. Vicki Haussmann 

 

June 25 9:30 a.m. Karen Mariano 

Communion           
Assistants for June 

Please arrange replacement if you 
cannot serve. 

SUMMER SCHEDULE 

9:30 SERVICE ONLY 

 
June 4 9:30 a.m. Walt Doebler 

    Gary Weber 

 

June 11 9:30 a.m. Ralph and Lou Ann 

    Zeigler 

 

June 18 9:30 a.m. Dan Zeigler 

 

June 25 9:30 a.m. Matt and Wanda 

    Fortin 
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High School Graduation! 
Congratulations are being sent to our 2023 high school 
graduate, Owen Gair, who will walk across the stage 
this June and receive his high school diploma. Please 
join us Sunday, June 11 as we celebrate Owen during 
our church service. Hospitality (complete with ice cream 
sundaes) will follow as we wish Owen well in his next 
endeavor at York College. May God shower you with 
many blessings as you complete this milestone and 
begin the next step in your journey. 

College Graduation! 
 
Congratulations to our May 2023 college graduates! 
 
     Taylor Wentzel ~ Penn State University 
 
     Annika Waffenschmidt ~ High Point University 
 

We wish you all the best as you set out on new and exciting adventures!  
May God shower you with many blessings as you complete this milestone 
and begin the next step in your journey.   
 

Gracious and caring God, our source of light, we ask for 
your almighty hand to be upon these graduates as we send 
them forward. With their classes and grading now complete, 
may they strive toward excellence in all they do. Amen. 



9 

Evangelism and Fellowship Committee  

June 2023 

Fourth of July Celebration Needs You! 
Last year saw our first lawn party post-pandemic. We will be continuing this tradi-
tion with our outdoor celebration AND with the return of the musical program in 
our Nave led by Sam Robinson.  Please consider joining us as we honor God 
and country on this special day. Members of the Evangelism and Fellowship 
Committee will be asking for volunteers to assist with set-up, man the various ta-
bles and to clean up in time for the fireworks. Please say “yes” to our requests. 

The Evangelism and Fellowship Committee is collecting needed supplies.  
Please consider donating any of the following items.   

 Bags of individually wrapped candy (Smarties, Tootsie Rolls, Suckers) 
 Fruit Snacks 
 Individual bags (one ounce) of assorted chips and pretzels 
 Bottled water in 8 oz. and 16 oz. sizes 
 Bottles of ketchup, mustard and sweet relish. Smaller bottles of ketchup are preferred due to the 
ease of handling. 
 Lemonade and Ice Tea mix 
 Snack-size plastic bags 
 Trinkets / Kiddie prizes 

Money to purchase additional supplies not donated (hot dogs, rolls, condiments, pre-mixed packets 
of popcorn & oil, trinkets and more candy if needed.) Donated items can be placed in the tub in 
the Narthex.  Checks can be made payable to St. Mark’s with the memo line designating July 
Fourth Celebration.  Thank you for any help you can give. Speak to a member of the Evangelism 
and Fellowship Committee to volunteer that day or for additional information 

 

Card Ministry Schedule is Filled 
The Evangelism and Fellowship Committee thanks the congregation for helping to fill 
gaps in our Card Ministry schedule.  All months are now covered for 2023. We are still in 
need of Thinking of You and Anniversary cards. These cards may be placed in the Evan-
gelism and Fellowship mailbox. Thank you for any assistance you can give. 

 

Carol Johnson, Vicar of Lutheran Church of the Redeemer and 
Saint Michael’s Lutheran Church (Quigleville) will be ordained to 
the ministry of Word and Sacrament on Sunday, June 11, 2023 at 
3:00 p.m. at the Lutheran Church of the Redeemer. 
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Spring Cleaning? Redecorating? Moving? Got Stuff? 

The Evangelism and Fellowship Committee and the Women of St. Mark’s still 
need donations for our annual Fall Sale that will be held September 15 and 
September 16. If you are discovering items, you no longer need or want, 
please donate them to us. 

We are accepting holiday decorations, housewares, linens, toys, small, work-
ing electronics, gadgets, dishes, jewelry, lamps, art work and the list goes on.  
If you cannot use it or want it, we probably can sell it. 

We cannot accept VCR tapes, text books, encyclopedias, computers, televi-
sions, large gym equipment, broken items, cribs or mattresses.   

Please place your donations in boxes small enough for us to lift. Donations can be placed in the Bazaar 
Room in the basement. If you cannot get to the basement, leaving them on the second landing in the back 
stairwell is helpful. Extra boxes for your convenience are available in the Bazaar Room. 

Save the Date     Red Cross Blood Drive at St. Mark’s 

The Evangelism and Fellowship Committee in conjunction with the Northcentral Penn-
sylvania Red Cross will host a blood drive in Fellowship Hall on Friday, July 14, 2023 
from 11:00 AM – 3:00 PM.  Give the gift of life and donate. The Red Cross staff sets 
up all their beds and equipment, but we need to supply a few more tables and chairs 
for their use. We are in need of one or two volunteers to help set-up Fellowship Hall 
either the day before or that day beginning at 9:00 AM. Speak with Karen Mariano if 
you can help. 

Cereal Sundays 
For food insecure families with children there is no vacation from hunger 
during the summer months.  With schools no longer serving breakfast or 
lunch, a family’s food budget is stretched even tighter. We can help ease 
that burden. In addition to non-perishable food items being donated to the 
United Churches Food Pantry, the Evangelism and Fellowship Committee 
is designating the second Sunday of each summer month to collecting 
boxes of cereal of any kind and in any size. Donations will be given to the 

United Churches Food Pantry and the Blessing Boxes at New Covenant UCC. Please consider sup-
porting this initiative. Thank you. 

The dates for these special cereal collections are  

Sunday, June 11 
Sunday, July 9 

Sunday, August 13 
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Ongoing Collections at St. Mark’s: 
Sojourner Truth Ministries (STM): Jars of Mayonnaise, Bleach, Dawn 
Dish Detergent, Dixie Bowls and Dixie Luncheon Plates. FYI: STM serves 
hundreds of meals each week that include both eat-in and brown bag 
lunches to go. 

United Churches Food Pantry: Needed are Canned Meats/Vegetables/Fruits, Boxed Mixes (ex: 
Cheesy Potatoes, Rice-a-Roni) Cake/Muffin Mixes and Frostings, Peanut Butter, Jelly, Microwavea-
ble Soups and Entrees, Pudding, Jell-o and Condiments including tabletop Salt and Pepper.  

Shepherd of the Streets:  Needed for men and women are Disposable Razors, Shaving Cream, 
Toothbrushes, Toothpaste, Body Wash, Paper Towels, Toilet Tissue, Deodorant and small packages 
of Laundry Pods.  

Blessing Boxes at New Covenant UCC: Monetary donations toward the cost of preparing 80 
sandwiches per month is greatly appreciated. Checks may be made payable to St. Mark’s 
with the memo line indicating Parish Life. Also needed are easily prepared foods like Cup of 
Soups, individual packs of crackers and cookies, microwave mac & cheese, ramen noodles and indi-
vidual boxes of cereal. Travel size hygiene items are also needed. 

Donations to Sojourner Truth Ministries, the Food Panty, Shepherd of the Streets or the 
Blessing Boxes may be placed on the tables in the Narthex closet. 

Ongoing Events at Redeemer Lutheran: 
For desserts in June, the Evangelism and Fellowship Committee is seeking 
donations of assorted cookies. We need 20 dozen. Church Council will be 
donating 12 dozen. Can you donate a dozen or two? Cookies may be 
homemade or store bought. The Variety Packs at Weis and Giant are good 
choices and are a bargain. Also needed are a few bags of candy kisses and 
butterscotch or wintergreen mints.  Cookies and candy are needed in the 
kitchen no later than Wednesday, June 7. Speak with Becky Miller Pryor if 
you can provide cookies or candy. Thank you for any assistance you can 
give. 

Community Dinner on Thursday, June 8, 2023 beginning at 5:00 p.m. until all meals are distrib-
uted. This is a take-out meal available at the curb. All are welcome.   

Daniel’s Closet: This month’s clothing drop-off at Redeemer is Thursday, June 22 
from 4:00 PM – 6:00 PM. 

Distribution of free summer clothing is Saturday, June 24, 2023 from 8:30 – 11:00 
a.m. In addition to clean clothing in good condition, shoes for men, women and chil-
dren are always needed.  Sheets, blankets, throws and afghans are also accepted. 

If you have a large quantity of clothing, please call Redeemer’s office (leave a message) at 570-
322-2333 to make an appointment. Smaller quantities of clothing may be placed on the stage 
if you are unable to accommodate the new drop off schedule.  
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It has been nearly 25 years since the ELCA entered into full communion with The Episcopal Church 
(TEC). Our churches' actions marked the end of decades of dialogue and launched a new beginning 
of "reception," or living out our ecumenical commitments together.  
 
Up until now this has centered on common mission and vital ministries, at times aided by the ex-
changeability of Word and Sacrament ministers. However, this exchangeability did not include dea-
cons. Yet, with the ELCA's decision in 2019 to confirm ordination as the entrance rite for ministers of 
Word and Service, the long-awaited hope for the exchangeability of deacons became possible as 
well.  
 
Over the past 18 months an implementation team of the Lutheran-Episcopal Coordinating Commit-
tee, led by ELCA deacon Mitzi Budde, developed a "Proposal for Exchangeability of the Diaconate" 
as an interpretation of "Called to Common Mission" (CCM), our full communion agreement.  
 
After a process of consultation with ELCA deacons, and with commendation from the ELCA Confer-
ence of Bishops and Church Council Executive Committee, the Church Council took unanimous ac-
tion on April 20 to "receive" this proposal. In doing so the ELCA affirms that a vital area for deepening 
our common mission as the ELCA and TEC is — and has always been — through diakonia, or ser-
vice. While work remains to hammer out the details for the "orderly exchange," affirming this possibil-
ity is cause for celebration. It is our hope that parallel processes currently underway within TEC will 
make this possibility of the exchangeability of deacons a reality between our two churches, as soon 
as later this year. 
 
At best our full communion agreements are "living" documents that nourish our life together in Chris-
tian unity. As we await The Episcopal Church's action on the proposal, at which time we hope it will 
come into full effect, we are reminded that, "entering full communion and thus removing limitations 
through mutual recognition of faith, sacraments, and ministries will bring new opportunities and levels 
of shared evangelism, witness, and service." (CCM, conclusion). May it be so.  
 
Kathryn M. Lohre 
Executive, Ecumenical and Inter-Religious Relations & Theological Discernment  
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MOSES 
From the banks of the Nile River to the 
depths of the Red Sea, MOSES is a 
spectacular entertainment experience 
for the whole family! 
 
Set adrift as a baby, Moses is an un-
likely hero — until God calls him to 
lead His people out of Egypt and into 
the Promised Land. Journey with Mo-

ses as he ventures through the wilderness, encounters God at the burning bush, 
and ascends to the top of Mount Sinai. 
 
A bus trip to see Moses at the Sight and Sound Theater in Lancaster, PA is being 
organized by Cheryl Williams.  This trip is being planned for Wednesday, Sep-
tember 20, the 11:00 AM show. While the bus will be pulling out around 6:00 AM, 
the early start will certainly be well worth it!  Bus fare, show ticket, and dinner are 
all included in the price which will be determined based on the number attending.  
**Please note that the faster we sign up, the lower the price may be. To sign up, 
please contact Cheryl Williams at (570) 327-1627.  We can’t wait to hear from you! 

MOSES MEMES 
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Evelyn Bastian  June 2 

Grace Arner   June 3 

Edward Barone  June 3 

Sean Jensen   June 3 

Breanna Bower  June 7 

Jennifer Robertson  June 10 

Robert Clokey  June 11 

Adam Clokey   June 12 

Alex Clokey   June 12 

Ruth Sherlinski  June 15 

Wanda Fortin  June 16 

Brandon Fortin  June 20 

Bob Campbell  June 21 

Landy Ann Bieber  June 22 

Cheryl Williams  June 22 

Taigen Tebbs  June 23 

Robert Helm    June 24 

Seth Eshelman  June 27 

George Poliska  June 28 

 

Random Bricks 

By  

Joseph Baur 

Can You Help? 
St. Mark’s is looking for additional volunteers for 
Ushers, Communion Assistants and Lectors. 

Contact us at stmarks@stmarkswilliamsport.org 

This congregation  here has been so kind to me and 
I want to again express my thanks for the new office 
chair.  It is much better and so much more comforta-
ble. So comfortable I hope I don’t fall asleep in it.  
The care and concern for everyone in this congrega-
tion is so evident in the way you  make sure every-
one is taken care of. Thank You. 

Don’t forget to check for updates in the “Lion” and 
the weekly bulletin. I will try to keep everyone updat-
ed as to changes in address, phone numbers or   
anything else that needs to be updated.  Just drop 
me a note here at the office if you need to change/
update any information. 

National Gun Violence Awareness Day - June 3 
Wear Orange to Support the day. 

On January 21, 2013, Hadiya Pendleton, a high school student 
from the south side of Chicago, marched in President Obama’s 
second inaugural parade. One week later, Hadiya was shot and 
killed on a playground in Chicago. Soon after this tragedy, Had-
iya’s childhood friends decided to commemorate her life by 
wearing orange, the color hunters wear in the woods to protect 
themselves and others.  

PASTOR ON 
VACATION  
Tuesday, May 

30-Sunday, 
June 4 Pastor Vasey will be on 
vacation.  Pr. Ron Montgomery 
(570-584-4465) will be on call 
during pastor's absence and 

Ray Huff (Synod Authorized Lay 
Worship Leader) will preach on 

Sunday June 4.  
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HERO HOTLINE VACATION 
BIBLE SCHOOL 

 

Sunday, July 16th – Thursday, July 20th 
at 

Saint John’s-Newberry United Methodist Church 
2101 Newberry Street, Williamsport 

 
6:00 – 8:30 p.m. each evening 

 
designed for ages 4 – 12 and special abilities adults 

 
Request registration forms at any participating church. 
 Please drop-off or mail information by Sunday, July 9th  

to any participating church or to the office of:  
Saint John’s-Newberry UMC, 2101 Newberry Street, Williams-

port, PA  17701  
or email to secretary@stjnumc.com 

 
Participating Churches: Christ Episcopal, First Church of Christ Disciples, New Covenant UCC, Saint John’s-

Newberry UMC, St. Luke and St. Mark’s Lutheran, Sojourner Truth Ministries and Trinity Episcopal 
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HERO HOTLINE 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

Sunday, July 16th – Thursday, July 20th 
at 

Saint John’s-Newberry 
United Methodist Church 

2101 Newberry Street, Williamsport 
 

6:00 – 8:30 p.m. each evening 
 

designed for ages 4 – 12 and special abilities 
adults 

 

Registration Form (one per child/person) 
 
Name:______________________________________________________________ 
 
Address:____________________________________________________________ 
 
Emergency Contact: _______________________Relationship: ___________________ 
 
Email: _____________________________________________________________ 
 
Cell#: ______________________________________________________________ 
 
Age: ____________                Permission to take and use photos:  Yes_____  No _____ 
 
Church Affiliation: ______________________________________________________ 
 
What special needs/concerns/allergies do we need to be aware of to make this the best 
experience: 
__________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________ 
 
Please drop-off or mail information by Sunday, July 9th to any participating church or to 

the office of: Saint John’s-Newberry UMC, 2101 Newberry Street, Williamsport, PA  
17701 or email to secretary@stjnumc.com 

 
Participating Churches: Christ Episcopal, First Church of Christ Disciples, New Covenant UCC, Saint John’s-

Newberry UMC, St. Luke and St. Mark’s Lutheran, Sojourner Truth Ministries and Trinity Episcopal 
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June is 

Alzheimer’s and Brain Awareness Month 

Effective Communications Month 

National Iced Tea Month 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 

Communion 

9:30 a.m.  

5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 

Communion 

9:30 a.m.  

12 13 14 

 

15 16 17 

18 

Communion 

9:30 a.m.  

Father’s Day 

19 

Church Council 
Meeting 6 p.m.  

20 21 

Property    
Committee 
Meeting 6 p.m.  

22 

Deadline for 
July “Lion” 

23 24 

25 

Communion 

9:30 a.m.  

26 27 28 

Preparing 
“Lion” for 
mailing  

29 30  

SUMMER SCHEDULE STARTS 

June, July, August and                
September 3rd, 2023 

National Gun Violence Awareness Day - June 3  

Wear Orange to Support the day. 
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Church Office 570-323-4619  Fax 570-323-2452 

Website: stmarkswilliamsport.org 

Main e-mail: stmarks@stmarkswilliamsport.org 
Rev. Brian Vasey, Pastor    

bvasey@stmarkswilliamsport.org    

570-323-4619 or 570-523-1415 

Sam Robinson, Church Organist   

Jackie Baysore, Bookkeeper     

Ralph Zeigler, Council President   

Mel Wentzel, Vice President    

Vicki Haussmann, Council Secretary   

Treasurer  - OPEN   

Janet Jones, Parish Life     

Debra Buckman, Family Promise Coordinator    

Sally Bjornstad, Altar Flowers   

Joseph Baur, Administrative Assistant  

STAFF OFFICE HOURS 
Pastor: The Rev. Brian Vasey 
 Mon-Thu 9 a.m.-1 p.m., & by appointment 
Church Organist: Sam Robinson 
 Summer Mon 1-3 p.m. & by appointment 
Sexton:  OPEN 
 
Bookkeeper: Jackie Baysore 
 By appointment 
Administrative Assistant: Joseph Baur 
 Tuesday through Friday  9 a.m.-1 p.m. 
 jbaur@stmarkswilliamsport.org 
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